

Institute for Bioscience and Biotechnology Research University of Maryland 9600 Gudelsky Drive Rockville, Maryland 20850

U.S. Consulate General Level 10, MLC Centre 19-29 Martin Place Sydney, NSW 2000

January 31, 2019

Dear Sir or Madam:

I am writing in support of Dr. Ghazaleh Taherzadeh, whom I am planning to hire as a postdoctoral fellow in my laboratory at the University of Maryland upon her entry in the United States. My laboratory is responsible for a major grant-funded effort to perform computational modeling of immune recognition and biotherapeutics, and Dr. Taherzadeh's expertise in computational structural biology and machine learning makes her participation in this project critical to its success. Her role in this project has been funded starting in September 2018, and we have been eagerly awaiting her arrival. It would be greatly appreciated if she would be granted an entry visa at the earliest convenience, in order to avoid further delays in my laboratory's research.

Thank you for your time, and please don't hesitate to contact me if I can offer further information in this regard.

Sincerely yours,

Brian G. Pierce, Ph.D.

Assistant Professor

Institute for Bioscience and Biotechnology Research Department of Cell Biology and Molecular Genetics

University of Maryland